
August 2008 
� ANNUAL MEETING 

 SUBDIVISION PICNIC ... 1 

� NEIGHBORHOOD NEWS 

 HEAR FROM YOU ....... 2 

Rochdale 
times RECENT  NEWS AND  REMINDERS 

Annual Meeting 
The Rochdale annual meeting was held 
Tuesday, June 24, at 7:00 p.m. at the 
Rochester Hills City Hall.  This was the 
first year we’ve used the free facilities at 
City Hall, which are very nice.  Unfortu-
nately, the turn-out was quite small, but 
enthusiastic.  Hopefully, next year we’ll 
have more residents attend. 
 
The main order of business was to elect 
the Board of Directors for the coming 
year, as legally required by our by-laws.  
All nominees were voted in for one or 
two-year terms, as follows: 
 
Two year term: Ed Brouhard  
  Edna Coghlan 
  Herb von Rusten 
  Rick Wagener 
 

One year term: Mark Bunch 
  Brian Kirkland 
  Carl Pasbjerg 
  Michael Wood 
 
Serving the second year of a  
two-year term: Jo Ann Bourez 
  Warren DeWitt 
  Tom Greaves 
 
Following the board of directors  
election, nominations for officers were 
accepted and votes taken, with the  
following results: 
 
President: Rick Wagener 
Vice-President: Michael Wood 
Treasurer: Edna Coghlan 
Secretary: Ed Brouhard 

Important Reminder 
Subdivision Picnic 

Sunday, August 24, 5:00 to 7:00 p.m. 
 
The annual Rochdale Subdivision Picnic will take place next Sunday between 5:00 and 
7:00 p.m. in the park.  As always, the Association will provide hotdogs and hamburgers, 
condiments, and this year, pop and water.  Residents should bring a dish to pass: Even-
numbered addresses bring dessert/munchies, odd-numbered addresses bring salad or side 
dish. 



Neighborhood News 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  new neighbors,  

Greg Evans and Lynette Hillman, rent-
ing the home at 429 Rochdale, phone 
586-530-7412. 
 
 
 
 
Wedding bells have been ringing for 
Rochdale families: 
 
Geoff Brouhard and wife Kris were 
married June 28 at the Lafayette 
Grand in Pontiac, with brother Tim as 
best man.  Parents Ed and Yvonne 
(1493 Gracedale) celebrated with 
friends and family in the Grand Ball-
room of the beautifully restored his-
toric building.  Geoff and Kris are living 
in Rochester Hills. 
 
Melissa, daughter of Megan Barrus 
(207 Orchardale) was married in Kala-
mazoo to Josh Berel.  Melissa has 
completed her Master’s Degree in 
Oboe Performance, and Josh is work-
ing on his Master’s in Violin.  He plans 
to teach orchestra in a public school. 

Twin sisters, Mandy and Ashley, who 
have been living with their grand-
mother, Nancy Weir (465 Rochdale), 
were each recently married.  Mandy 
was married to Matthew Sluss, and 
will be working as a Registered Nurse 
in a hospital in Laramie, Wyoming, 
while Matthew is completing his col-
lege degree there.  Ashley married 
Stefan Hill; the couple will live out of 
state where Ashley has recently been 
hired for a prestigious position with 
OSHA. 
 
Best wishes and congratulations to 
these newlyweds! 

Mrs. Marjorie Dunn, mother of Lillian 
Von Rusten, recently had her picture 
in two local newspapers as Herb and 
Lillian helped her celebrate her 100th 
birthday!  (See Jo Ann Bourez if you’d 
like to read the newspaper clippings).  
Congratulations on a wonderful mile-
stone! 
 

Ryan Coghlan is nearing 
completion of his project for 
Eagle Scout.  Ryan belongs 
to Troop 188 at the United 
Presbyterian Church on Ad-

ams Road.  For his project he is con-
verting a meeting room into a Church 
library.  Congratulations on a great 
deal of hard work and commitment 

over many years! 
 
It’s been a busy year for 
Liz Runey, daughter of 

John and Janine (1533 Walton).  Liz 
recently completed her sophomore 
year at Grand Valley where she was 
elected president of her sorority, Phi 
Sigma Sigma.  The sorority was new 
to Grand Valley last year with Liz as 
one of the founding sisters.  She also 
served as recruiting chairman of the 
executive board.   
 
Liz’s sister, Amanda Runey, has ac-
cepted a call to be a missionary in 
Vietnam.  She will be leaving in Janu-
ary and staying through May, teaching 
English at Hanoi University.  Amanda 
is very excited about the opportunity 
and looking forward to the travel and 
adventures.  Congratulations to both 
Runey girls. 

Why is abbreviation such a long 

word? 

Why isn't phonetic spelled the 

way it sounds? 

We Want To Hear From You 
 
If you have news to include in the next Rochdale Times please pass it along to a board 
member or email Ed Brouhard at ebrouhard@ameritech.net.  This newsletter was always a 
place where residents could make announcements and share news about kids, school, 
special events, concerns, thank yous, etc.  We can also include a digital picture you’d like 
to share. 
 
See you at the picnic next Sunday! 

Please Remember: 


